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Board Decision Letter 
 

In accordance with South Carolina Code of State Regulations, Chapter 91- Section 5: 
Procedure for Survey and Initial Approval of Nursing Programs, Coastal Carolina University, 
Baccalaureate Degree in Nursing (BSN) Program requested to appear in front of the Board 
seeking Initial Approval status. This matter came before the State Board of Nursing for South 
Carolina on January 25th, 2024. 
 
The Board deliberated the request with a quorum present.  After careful consideration of the 
materials submitted and the presentation, as well as recommendation by the Advisory 
Committee on Nursing Education, the Coastal Carolina University, Baccalaureate Degree in 
Nursing (BSN) Program is granted Initial Board Approval, effective January 25th, 2024.   
 
Initial approval means the official status granted to a newly established nursing program that 
shows evidence of meeting the Board’s legal and educational requirements, this status 
continues in effect until the results of the National Council Licensure Examination (NCLEX) for 
the first graduating class are published and a survey has been completed. 
 
A nursing program must make application for full approval within six months following the taking 
of the NCLEX by the first graduating class.  A self-evaluation report will be submitted.  A survey 
shall be conducted and a written report prepared for the Board to determine the approval status 
of the program. 
 
An updated list of nursing programs approved by the State Board of Nursing for South Carolina 
can be found on our website: SC Schools of Nursing.  If you have any questions or concerns 
referencing this appearance or decision please contact the Nursing Education Consultant 
Peter.Kubas@llr.sc.gov or 803-896-4529. 

 

Respectfully,  

Peter A. Kubas 
Peter A. Kubas 
Nurse Education Consultant 
State Board of Nursing for South Carolina 
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R. Wes Hayes, Jr.
Chairman 

Rusty L. Monhollon, Ph.D.
President & Executive Director 

803-737-2260 1122 Lady St, Ste 400
Columbia, SC 29201 www.che.sc.gov 

June 6, 2023 

Dr. Michael Benson, President 
Coastal Carolina University 
PO Box 261954 
Conway, SC 29528 

Dear President Benson:

On June 1, 2023, the Commission on Higher Education (CHE) approved the establishment of the B.S., 
Nursing program at Coastal Carolina University to begin in Fall 2024. The CHE will update the 
Inventory of Approved Programs to reflect the addition of the program to Coastal Carolina University’s 
approved academic programs. 

Sincerely, 

Rusty L. Monhollon, Ph.D. 
President and Executive Director 

CC:  Dr. Sara Hottinger, Interim Provost and Executive Vice President, Coastal Carolina University 
Dr. Teresa Burns, Associate Provost for Faculty Affairs and Academic Programs, Coastal Carolina 
University 
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